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Selwood Steam Rally
Over the bank holiday weekend we went to Selwood Steam and Vintage Rally with the marquee raising funds for the Poppy Appeal. 
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On two day members of the Riders Branch joined us and showed off their bikes. John Pom brought his lorry and parked it to one side of us. The weather was changeable to say the least. The only thing we didn’t have was snow. There was a lot of “I remember them” went on from our older members. We should get a few new members from the show and we raised a few pounds. We had a flying visit from the new Membership Support Officer Fi Hedges, whome we hope will be paying a visit to the branch in the near future. Thank you to everyone who helped out and gave up some of their bank holiday weekend for the branch.

Talk on NHS Veterans Service. We will be having a talk by Matt Flynn, next month. Matt is from the NHS Veterans service and we met him at Selwood,  I hadn’t heard about the NHS Veterans Service, so it should be an interesting one. He has replied to my email and will be with us on the 18th July.
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Skittles At the skittles on May 25th Highest Man was,Brian Darvill. Lowest Man was, Eric Martin. Highest Lady was, Sarah Mumford. Lowest Lady, Mary Phillips. The next skittles lunch is on a Friday, 28th July, sorry to have to change the day but we couldn’t get the Thursday. It means that the ladies from Heytesbury will be unable to join us due to a prior engagement.

AFD Trowbridge We will be taking the marquee to AFD Trowbridge on 24th June, just for the day. We could do with some help, erecting , manning and taking down, as well as visitors during the day. We will be in a block of stalls close to the arena, between the Cadets and Trowbridge Branch RBL. 

Caps for sale. To support the branch and provide a mobile advertising opportunity, why not purchase one of our rather stylish branch caps? Any colour you want as long as it is black with a gold logo on the front. Only £8 a head. You could be the first in your street to have one of these.

The Great Pilgrimage
Our branch has been registered for the Great Pilgrimage 90 on 8th August next year to the Menin Gate. Our standard bearer and chairman will be going and any member who wishes to go can either make their way there under their own steam, but I think you will find accommodation difficult, or there is an organised Legion tour, leaflets available. The cost I think is £425 per person for 4 nights hotel, bed and breakfast and 3 battlefield tours including the march to the Gate.

It is hoped for there to be 2000 standards and 8000 members marching on 8th August 2018

Remembrance in Holland by Brian and Blanche Darvill
During our recent holiday in Holland we along with all other hotel guests were

invited to take part in two minuets silence as part of the Netherlands World

War Two remembrance.

The background to this started as we were traveling back to our hotel after a

day out on May 4th, we noticed that the Dutch national flag was flying at half

mast from public and private buildings.

Later that evening when we were all in the dining room for our meal the duty

manager addressed us, and explained that the following day May 5th is in the

Netherlands Liberation Day to mark the date of the Germany army's defeat

during World War Two, although the Netherlands were not fully liberated until

August 1945, and every year at 20:00 hours on the evening before two

minuets silence is observed, and he requested we take part which we did as

the hotel clock struck the hour the complete hotel sat silent.

Note: On looking on the World Wide Web for more information I found that

this remembrance is held for all other wars and peace keeping operations,

also as well as carrying this out every year, on every 5th year a national

holiday is held where Banks, post offices, and many businesses are closed.

Opening hours in stores vary, some stores are open as usual, some open for

part of the day and some are closed all day.Public transport services run to a

holiday timetable or not run at all.

It was good to see how another country remembers its war dead, and to take

part with them.

Brian and Blanche Darvill

The Newsletter is somewhat sparse this month as I have been occupied with other things, mainly learning to drive a Zimmer Frame


